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Countdown to historic climate meeting in Paris 
 
(Gland, Switzerland, 16 October, 2015) – Climate negotiators meet in Bonn from 
19 October for a final round of discussions before a historic meeting starts in 
Paris in six weeks, where a new global climate agreement is expected to be 
approved.  
 
Even as momentum outside of the UN climate negotiations has been steadily 
building – among faith groups, business and civil society – inside the negotiations 
progress has been slow and must now switch into high gear, said Samantha 
Smith, leader of WWF’s Global Climate and Energy Initiative. 
 
“Clearly, there is quite a bit of work still to be done to get the fair, ambitious and 
transformational climate deal the world needs. We must leave Bonn with a much 
stronger draft agreement than what we have at the moment, especially in terms 
of ensuring ambition and fairness throughout,” she said. 
 
Tasneem Essop, head of WWF’s delegation to the UNFCCC said, “Coming 
out of Bonn, we will need a draft agreement that is easy to use as a basis for 
resolving issues that need political will to anchor ambition in line with the  latest 
climate science for limiting global warming.” This must include: 
 

  Clear commitments that climate finance will be scaled up in regular 
cycles from the floor of $100bn in 2020; 

 

 Equity and fairness reflected adequately throughout the new agreement;  
 

 A Strong process for review and ratcheting of targets; 
 

 As a stand-alone provision, a permanent international mechanism to deal 
with Loss and Damage due to climate change.  
 

 Explicit adoption of a strong global goal for Adaptation to drive 
increased adaptation action and support to help those facing the portion of 
climate change impacts that are already unavoidable. 
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While most of the focus in the negotiations is on what countries will do after 
2020, it is vital that attention be kept on pre-2020 actions, said Essop. 
 
“Science tells us that in order to keep global warming to well below 1.5 or 2 
degrees, emissions must peak before 2020. These pre-2020 actions will need to 
provide a strong foundation given the already inadequate commitments made by 
governments through the INDC'S for the post-2020 period,” she said. 
 
The current draft agreement contains many of the right elements for pre-2020 
action. “We must move to implementation through scaling up efforts on 
renewable energy and energy efficiency and in the land-use sector, if we are to 
close the emissions gap,” said Essop. 
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For further information, contact:  
 
Mandy Jean Woods mwoods@wwf.org.za / @MandyJeanWoods  / +27 72 393 0027 
Sam Smith ssmith@wwf.no  / @pandaclimate / +47 450 22 149 
 
About WWF - WWF's mission is to stop the degradation of the earth's natural environment and to build a future in which 
humans live in harmony with nature. The Global Climate & Energy Initiative (GCEI) is WWF’s global programme 
addressing climate change, promoting renewable and sustainable energy, scaling up green finance, engaging the private 
sector and working nationally and internationally on implementing low carbon, climate resilient development. 
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